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Kla membership  
Renewal for 2017  

 
Membership renewal forms for 2017 will be 
sent out March 1, 2017. To renew, you may 
return to the KLA office the enclosed form with 
your check or credit card info. You may also 
renew on-line at our website 
(www.keukalakeassociation.org) with your 
credit card. Whichever way you choose to re-
new, please include any up-dated information. 
Also you may select to receive our monthly e-
newsletter and e-announcements and choose 
to receive our quarterly newsletter by e-mail, 
regular mail or both. We look forward to your 
continued support for 2017 to help us  maintain 
our mission. 
 Please let the KLA Office know if you do 
not receive this annual renewal. Thank you. 

It is hard to believe that another great summer 
and fall seasons have come to an end on Keuka. 
Although short on precipitation, the weather, boating, 
swimming and sight seeing were fantastic. 
 
When you have a GEM such as Keuka Lake and the 
Keuka Watershed with the involvement of an organiza-
tion like the KLA you can be nothing but proud: proud of 
the support received from the 1600 KLA Members and 
from the volunteers that serve on the Board of Directors 
and what can be accomplished when you have a clear 
mission.  
 
Having interfaced with other Lake Associations both in 
person as well as the written word, it is clear to me that 
we have a very focused organization regarding the is-
sues all lakes face as well as a high level of response to 
questions we receive from our members.  
 
Lake level was indeed a challenge this season, due to 
the lack of rain. However, with attentive gate manage-
ment, it did not get as bad as it could have been. More 
recent rain fall has gotten us closer to typical lake level 
and hopefully we will have a better 2017. 
.  

Check out the 2016 Membership/
Donor roster on pages  17- 24  

KLA DIRECTORY 2017ñSee related article on page 5 
 
The KLA is planning on publishing a new Keuka Lake Directory 2017  next summer.  We are asking for your help.  
1. We will need a new photo for the cover.  It needs to be vertical (portrait) in orientation and epitomize Keuka Lake.  If 
you are interested in submitting a photo for the cover, please send it to us as a .jpg file to the KLA Office & indicate 
it is for the Directory and not the KLAeidoscope of Keuka calendar. 

2. Since the main purpose of this directory is to provide a listing of lakefront properties ï both alphabetical by owner 
and geographical by address, we are working hard to update this information. Both Steuben & Yates Countyôs Real 
Property Offices have been very helpful. However, their info may not be wholly up to date.  If you feel we should 
have some new owner or property info, please inform the KLA Office. 

3. As for your own information, please make sure it does not contain more than 2-3 names. Otherwise, list it as the ñ---
------ Familyò. See current listings for examples. 

4. Thank you for your help ï we are looking forward to our Keuka Lake Directory 2017.  All current KLA members will 
receive a complimentary copy. At this point, it will NOT be available on our website. 

The KLA e-mail address is info@keukalakeassoc.org  and our phone number is 315-694-7324. 

mailto:info@keukalakeassoc.org
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MEMBERSHIP update -  John Hagreen  
 

As the KLAôs 2016 Membership Drive comes to a close, we are pleased to report that our total 
membership will be @ 1600 (including @ 100 new members!).  The Associationôs officers and 
directors would like to extend their sincere appreciation for your support!  It is only with your in-
volvement that we are able to continue in the pursuit of protecting the beauty, water quality and long-term 
safety of Keuka Lake. 
 
If you have friends or neighbors who are not part of the KLA, please help us in securing their membership.  
And remember to include KLA gift memberships to others (family, neighbors, friends, etc.) on your holiday 
list!! 
 
If you have any membership questions, please reach out to us:  
866-369-3781 or 315-694-7324,  
visit the KLA website: www.keukalakeassociation.org or  
email us at: info@keukalakeass.org. 
 
Again, thank you for your membership and support! 
 
Have a great holiday season and a very safe winter! 
 
KLA Membership Committee 

The content of the written articles in this newsletter are the property of the Keuka Lake As-
sociation and may not be reprinted or republished without the express written consent of  

the Keuka Lake Association. 

Presidentôs Report - cont. from pg.1 
 

Regarding lake level information, we appreciated your understanding when we experienced difficulty in trans-
mitting lake level and water temperature to the KLA website. The situation appears to have been corrected. 
 
2016 completed the second season of our Watercraft Steward Program, which focused on education about 
and the prevention of Aquatic Invasive Species transported by watercraft. Efforts this year were supported (in 
part) by Grant funds awarded the KLA from the New York State DEC. These funds allowed us to confidently 
have resources at key locations (May through October) that were supplemented by volunteers from the KLA 
Membership and the Town of Wayne (at the Wayne boat launch). In fact, the support from the Town of 
Wayne and the other volunteers allowed us to significantly surpass our ñin kindò requirements of the Grant. 
This was a great example of working together. (More information on the 2016 program appear elsewhere in 
this newsletter). With our experiences in 2016, we are now planning for the 2017 season. 
 
Regarding water quality, volunteers conducting the water sample collections have completed the 2016 sea-
son with samples now being analyzed. We are all anxious to see the comparative results to 2015 which con-
tinued to show the lake in good health. This information will be available in 2017. 
 
As can been seen from the  topics referenced above, the KLA functions primarily with volunteers who typical-
ly are part of the KLA membership. Without members and membership contributions, we cannot do the job 
you expect us to do. Your membership is important to us and the future of Keuka Lake. Should you have a 
neighbor that is not a member please encourage them to join ï EVERYONE ON THE LAKE ENJOYS THE 
LAKE. 
 
Last but not least, should you wish to become a member of the KLA Board of Directors, let us know. Each 
year produces opportunities for new Directors. Just give the office a call or send an email. 
 
Thank you and have a wonderful holiday season.  

Membership applications 
are available on our  
website (join on-line) and 
on page 27 of this  
newsletter. 
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NOMINATING  
COMMITTEE  -   
Mark Morris 

 
 The Nominating Commit-
tee consists of the following 
Board Members: Dennis Carl-
sonï KLA President, Chip Mur-
phy - Jerusalem, Dick Osgood 
ï Milo, John Hagreen ï Urba-
na, Meg Cole ï Pulteney, Scott 
Drake ï Barrington, and my-
self, as KLA Vice President and 
Committee Chairperson. 
 Our objective is to identify 
persons that are committed to 
the KLA Mission and wish to 
serve as Directors on the KLA 
Board to assist in the execution 
of those tasks that make the 
KLA Mission a reality.  

 We have an immediate 
need to fill an "at large " posi-
tion and will have the need to 
fill positions representing Urba-
na, Wayne and Jerusalem. 
This does not mean we do not 
want to hear from you if you 
are from towns other than 
these since the opportunity 
list is dynamic. So, whatever 
community you are part of and 
you have interest in becoming 
a KLA director, let us know, we 
can brief you on the details.  

The KLA welcomes the following new & 
returning members:  

 
Tim & Allie Abbamonte 
Andrew & Kara Bosco 

Bill Brown & Brenda Welshans** 
June Brush & Mike Clawson 
Rafael & Karna Cestero* 
Christine Detwiler 
Betty Fain 

Adele Gardner 
Rick & Peggy Grape 
Ken & Su Hershey 

Karen Schatten-Lock & Joseph Lock 
Cynthia B. Mattoon 
Matt & Amy Reidy 

Richard & DeAnn Schenkel* 
Robert & Rosemary Schnorr 

Jeffrey & Gina Shay-Petraea Plus, LLC 
*referred by Dennis Carlson, Realty USA 
**referred by Marcia Rees, Century 21 

Water Quality Committee  
Mark Morris  

 
Iôm very glad to be back on the KLA Board and serve as Chair of the Water Quality Committee. 
As you know, water quality is the most important area of concern and focus of the KLA and to the fulfillment 
of its mission.  The committee members are Al Wahlig ï Pulteney, Chip Murphy ï Jerusalem, Diane Ed-
wards ï Barrington, Dick Osgood ï Milo, Ira Goldman ï Barrington, Michele Rowcliffe ï Milo, Thom Loveð 
Pulteney, Emily Staychock ï Yates County Cornell Cooperative Extension, Jim Balyszak ï Yates County Soil 
and Water Conservation District, Dr. Tim Sellers ï Keuka College, Dennis CarlsonðKLA President, Wayne, 
Bill Laffin ï KLA Past President and me, Mark Morris, Vice President . The committee meets twice each 
year.  
 
There are many areas that impact water quality directly or indirectly, including but not limited to: septic sys-
tem managementðby KWIC, water testing, aquatic invasive species, land managementðe.g. steep slopes , 
non-aquatic species (e.g. plants and insects) and many others. This committee monitors the lake and recom-
mends appropriate actions to the board.  You will regularly find articles in our newsletters by our scientific 
experts on many of these topics.  
 
A few highlights: the water test sampling crew completed their work in October; Dr. Sellers will analyze and 
report early next year; the KWIC septic inspections, led by YC Soil & Water are going well; and the water 
chestnut pull has been completed. Overall, the lake continues to appear to be very healthy. 

Darkness FallsðJanuary 2017 
Marianna Fantigrossi 

Calm ReflectionðDecember 2016 
Christina Stocking 
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Boat Launch Steward Program 2016 
Laura Henderson 

 
 Thank You to everyone who volunteered as a watercraft steward this season and to our 
full-time stewards and everyone else who helped out with the many other aspects of the program this 
year. Our efforts and successes this season are commendable. Fantastic teamwork to everyone who 
dedicated some of their time!  
 Our full-time stewards logged a total of 2,088 hours and volunteers logged a total of 213 hours 
(more than doubling the grant requirement of 100 hours). Thatõs a grand total of 2,301 hours! Over all 
of these hours: 8,924 watercraft vessels were inspected, 20,944 people were encountered and 1,460 
organisms were removed before entering or upon exiting the lake. These numbers are impressive. Be-
yond numbers, our efforts could be seen at the launches as we witnessed many individuals inspecting 
their boats before we even approached them and many others actively participating in removing vege-
tation alongside us - all happy to take part in keeping the lake healthy and beautiful.  
 The program was a huge success this year! Excellent work everyone. Thank You again  
 

Please consider volunteering for our Boat Launch Steward Program in 2017 

A HUGE thank you to all who helped this past summer: 
 
Our three paid stewards: Ryan Eckel, Christopher Gilbert &  
       Bryan Hill 
 
Our Water Steward Director: Laura Henderson 
 
Our Many Volunteers: 
 
 
 

Kyle Mann 
Andrew Kurtz 
Maureen Kurtz 
Lynn Hayes 
Diane Edwards 
Dennis Carlson 
Nick Aiezza 
Christopher Bailey 
Bill Laffin 
Bruce Cutler 
Ira Goldman 
Art Adams 

Madeline Fenton 
Ben Brown  
Dyke Smith  
Ann Gilstrap 
Leslie Gilstrap 
Megan Pifer 
Joey Linehan 
Nate O'Brien 
Ron Lowenstein 
Candy Dietrich 
Dick Trotta 
Mike Gow 
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Navigation & recreation Committee Navigation & recreation Committee --  Ira GoldmanIra Goldman  

PFD REMINDER:   Please keep in mind the NYS winter law requiring wearing of a PFD: 
 
No owner or operator of a pleasure vessel less than twenty-one feet, including rowboats, ca-
noes, and kayaks shall permit its operation, between November 1st and May 1st, unless each person 
on board such vessel is wearing a securely fastened United States Coast Guard approved wearable 
Personal Flotation Device (life jacket) of an appropriate size when such vessel is underway.ò 
 
While not required by law, keep in mind that if you are fishing, skating or ice boating on the ice this winter, 
consider wearing a PFD (an inflatable life jacket is ideal for this purpose) and carry ñice spikesò to pull your-
self out should you fall through the ice.   
 
SAFETY EQUIPMENT REMINDER:  Now that you have winterized your boat and put it away, you might want 
to review your inventory of safety equipment to see if anything should be replaced for the upcoming 2017 
season (time to get those items onto your Christmas lists now while they are fresh in your mind).  Keep in 
mind that if you use flares to meet the requirement for emergency distress signals, they expire after 3 years 
and if yours have, it is a good opportunity to consider the Sirius SOS light which is Coast Guard approved 
and has no expiration date.  Also think about any other new safety equipment that you might have seen this 
summer that you should have for next summer - marine radio, depth finder, new spot lights, etc.  If you would 
like help inspecting your required safety and navigation equipment, you can request a free Vessel Safety 
Check from the United States Power Squadron or the Coast Guard Auxiliary.  The boat does not have to be 
in the water or the engine running to conduct this inspection but the battery needs to be installed so the navi-
gation lights can be checked.  I can do these inspections or you can request one on line at http://
wow.uscgaux.info/content.php?unit=V-DEPT&category=i-want-a-vsc 
 
WINTER BOATING:  If you continue boating activities this winter, please keep in mind a number of safety 
concerns:  WATER TEMPERATURE - Make sure you are properly dressed and outfitted as the lake temper-
atures begin to drop rapidly (please see the water temperature graph on the KLA website).  It has historically 
dropped from the 40's down into the 30's from November through March.  LAKE LEVELS - As you navigate 
any waters this winter season, make sure you are on the lookout for shallow areas or uncovered obstacles 
due to the lower lake levels.  Shallow water marker buoys may not be present if they have been taken out by 
NYS Parks for the winter months (which then get reset in the spring).  LESS ASSISTANCE OUT THERE - 
This time of year, since there are fewer people around, cries for help or distress may go unanswered for 
some time.  Prepare yourself for anything to happen and assume it will be awhile before help can get to you.   
 
BOATER SAFETY COURSES:  NYS law now requires anyone born on or after May 1, 1996 to hold a Boater 
Safety Course Certificate in order to operate any "mechanically propelled vessel".  This now goes beyond 
just personal watercraft. There may not be many safety courses held locally during the winter months, but 
NYS has now approved four on line courses that you can take from the comfort of your own home.  See the 
NYS Parks and Recreation web page at http://parks.ny.gov/recreation/boating/boating-safety-class.aspx   
 
BOATING WHILE IMPAIRED LAW:  Governor Andrew M. Cuomo signed ñTiffany Heitkampôsò Law, legisla-
tion that strengthens penalties for boating while intoxicated offenses by linking them to prior drinking while 
driving offenses involving a vehicle. The bill (A.1597-A/S.3785-A) requires courts to consider prior Driving 
While Intoxicated or Driving While Ability Impaired convictions when sentencing a person for Boating While 
Intoxicated or Boating While Ability Impaired.  
 
Specifically, this measure requires that a court sentencing an individual for a BWI carrying a 30-day sentence 
must consider any prior DWIs or DWAIs by the same individual within a five-year period. When sentencing 
for a BWAI carrying a 180-day sentence, the court must consider prior DWIs or DWAIs within a 10 year peri-
od. This change would require a sentencing judge to impose a higher sentence on those who repeatedly get 
behind the wheel in an intoxicated state, regardless of whether it is a car or a boat. Hopefully no KLA mem-
ber will be impacted by this law but we did have a BWI arrest on Keuka Lake this summer for a boater who 
ran over a dock and up on shore.  Fortunately there were no serious injuries, just significant property dam-
age.     

HAVE A GREAT WINTER! 

http://wow.uscgaux.info/content.php?unit=V-DEPT&category=i-want-a-vsc
http://wow.uscgaux.info/content.php?unit=V-DEPT&category=i-want-a-vsc
http://parks.ny.gov/recreation/boating/boating-safety-class.aspx
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Why Our Efforts are Important!!! 
Emily Staychock, AIS Advisor, CCE 

 
 
 

 Invasive species can be complicated to detect and 
manage. They impact the entire landscape from terrestrial 
to aquatic to agricultural, and they donôt conform to owner-
ship or political boundaries. Due to these factors, partner-
ships are critical in the battle against invasive species and 
the partnership between the KLA and Cornell Cooperative 
Extension (CCE) of Yates County has been effective and 
rewarding in our efforts to protect Keuka Lake from new 
aquatic invasive species (AIS). The KLA funds part of my 
salary through a Memorandum of Understanding with CCE 
Yates and this allows me to provide education and out-
reach to the community and help lead initiatives and pro-
grams that protect Keuka Lake and its watershed. The 
watercraft steward program is one of our partnershipôs 
greatest accomplishments. For the past two summers 
weôve provided boaters with information about AIS detec-
tion and prevention, and watercraft stewards have re-
moved countless AIS from watercrafts in the effort to pre-
vent their spread. This program has relied heavily on vol-
unteers and we have witnessed how dedicated our KLA 
members are! You can learn about our Summer 2016 suc-
cesses in the KLA newsletter article provided by watercraft 
steward coordinator Laura Henderson (page 4). Another 
critical program is our AIS monitoring program, which re-
lies on volunteer ñcitizen scientistsò to assist in monitoring 
Keuka Lake, the Outlet and major tributaries. 
 In the summer of 2015, I held a training at the Penn 
Yan Village boat launch to educate participants about AIS 
identification and reporting any new AIS findings. This was 
meant to be an informal monitoring program that provided 
participants with general AIS knowledge to help them iden-
tify organisms they might come across as they recreate on 
or around the lake. Two of the participants, Karen and 
John Madison, have become stars of this program in their 
efforts to monitor the Outlet marshlands for the AIS water 
chestnut. Water chestnut has been managed by the Yates 
County Soil and Water Conservation District for several 
years with funding from the KLA and for the past two 
years, Karen and John have assisted by locating and re-
moving water chestnut plants that were overlooked.  

In the summer of 2016 I began a formal, more 
structured AIS monitoring program that entails monitoring 
specific sections of the Lake, Outlet or major tributaries 
from the shore or by boat. I trained four volunteers in the 
method of AIS monitoring using an aquatic rake, which is a 
tool made by attaching two metal garden rake heads back 
to back and attaching the rake heads to a rope. The rake 
is tossed into the water and allowed to sink to the floor, 
and it snags aquatic plants as it is dragged back out. With 
the help of volunteer and KLA member, Betty Brigham, 
and watercraft steward coordinator, Laura Henderson, we 
monitored the Outlet at the Penn Yan Village launch, the 
Outlet from the mouth of the Lake to the Village boat 
launch, the Keuka Lake State Park boat launch and off-
shore area around the Park and Sugar Creek from its 
mouth to the DEC kayak launch in Branchport.  

These AIS monitoring efforts have been a great 
start for our program, but we need to increase our scale 

and impact in order to provide greater protection for Keuka 
Lake. There are two big reasons for this: starry stonewort 
and hydrilla. In the fall of 2015, I confirmed an infestation 
of starry stonewort at the Penn Yan Village boat launch, 
and in September 2016, Laura Henderson and I identified 
a new infestation of starry 
stonewort at the mouth of 
Sugar Creek at Keuka 
Lake. Starry stonewort is a 
highly invasive macroal-
gae that is new on the ra-
dar in NYS but is becom-
ing more and more com-
mon in the Finger Lakes 
region. State agencies and 
lake associations in the 
upper Midwest have been 
attempting to manage this 
organism for more than a decade with very poor results. 
Starry stonewort looks like an aquatic plant with a plant-
like stem and branches. It is similar in appearance to na-
tive macroalgae such as muskgrass and Nitella, and it of-
ten grows among these organisms which can make early 
detection difficult. Starry stonewort is most easily distin-
guished by the star-shaped bulbils, or tubers, that anchor it 
to the substrate. 

Once es-
tablished, starry 
stonewort can grow 
in thick mats that 
can ultimately take 
over and displace 
native aquatic 
plants. There is a 
large infestation of 
starry stonewort in 
the Outlet that 
stretches from the 
Penn Yan Village 
boat launch to the 
western edge of the marshlands (however it is mainly ab-
sent in the marshlands). This infestation is very visible and 
obvious from a boat and many of you may have witnessed 
this or had starry stonewort caught in your motors or trail-
ers. Based on my original observation of this infestation in 
the fall of 2015, this infestation appears to have spread 
extremely rapidly in the last year. The infestation at the 
mouth of Sugar Creek appears to be small where it clings 
to the highly eroded banks of the creek, but there could be 
more that we missed and it might continue to spread. We 
plan to do extensive monitoring in 2017 to determine if 
there are any other infestations.  

Starry stonewort is difficult to manage because 
algaecide doesnôt effectively kill it and it reproduces by 
fragmentation, which makes mechanical harvesting a 
mechanism for spreading the organism. The star-shaped 
bulbils can remain buried in the substrate after the organ-
ism is removed and sprout new growth. The NYS Depart-
ment of Environmental Conservation (DEC), as well as 
other partners, are currently researching this organism and 
potential management options. I have a direct line of com-
munication with these colleagues and will keep the KLA 
informed of any new information as it 
becomes available.     Cont. on page 7 

Starry StonewortðPaul Skawinski  
UW-Extension Lakes Program 

Starry Stonewort  BulbilðPaul Skawinski  
UW-Extension Lakes Program 


